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Above left: Lansing Jaycees 
traveled to Michigan’s Little Bavaria 
(Frankenmuth) to enjoy a delicious 
chicken dinner and shop.
Above right: Membership Vice 
President Joe Kelly has fun posing 
as the Zehnder’s chicken.
Below, left: Karin Root and Abby 
Kelly catch up at the March happy 
hour at HopCat.
Below, right: Colleen Burton is 
having a great time unwinding with 
friends at the March happy hour.

Lansing Jaycees Out on the Town
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The Jaycee Creed
by C. William Brownfield
We believe that faith in God gives

meaning and purpose to human life;
That the brotherhood of man transcends 

the sovereignty of nations;
That economic justice can best be won 

by free men through free enterprise;
That government should be of 

laws rather than of men;
That earth’s great treasure lies in 

human personality; and that
SERVICE TO HUMANITY IS 
THE BEST WORK OF LIFE

The Lansing Jaycees is an organization of people 
ages 21–40 that promotes leadership training 
through community service. We meet the first 
Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. at Tripper’s Bar and 
Grill in the Frandor Shopping Center, with dinner 
served between 6 p.m. and 7 p.m. Visit our website, 

www.lansingjaycees.org for more information.

2014 Board of Directors
Meets every third Tuesday of the month at 6 p.m.

***NOTE: April meeting is 4/22/14***

President
Charlie Root, (517) 862-5326

Chair of the Board 
Abby Kelly, (517) 944-9729

Membership VP 
Joe Kelly, (616) 617-8037

Individual Development Directors
Michael P. Leeds, (248) 622-1829
Nick Horstman, (517) 703-4565

Management VP
Carrie Larsen, (248) 756-3840

Management Director
Lauren Leeds, (989) 482-1232

Community Development Director
Angela Clock, (517) 410-9527

Treasurer
Sheryl Soczek, (517) 862-6376

Assistant Treasurer
Jeff Straus, (989) 330-1956

Secretary
Ilona Castelein, (517) 488-2245

350 Frandor Ave.
(517) 336-0717

Join us for our monthly membership 
meeting at Trippers! We meet the first Tuesday

of the month at 7 p.m.

Letter from the Editor

Thanks to the contributors of this month’s
 newsletter, including: Joe Kelly, Abby Kelly, Lauren 

Leeds, Carrie May Larsen, Charlie Root, Angela 
Clock, Michael P. Leeds, Ilona Castelein, Ruthi 

Dake, Jill Blust, Shantana Goerge.

Remember, anyone can be an author!
Please submit your articles, photos, or ideas for 

future newsletters to Lauren Leeds at
lleeds823@gmail.com by April 15, 2014.
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President’s Report

Charlie Root
President

croot80@gmail.com

April 2014

Training Opportunities with the 
Michigan Jaycees

The Michigan Jaycees are providing a couple of great training opportunities in 
the next couple of months that I am very excited about.

On Friday, April 4 at the Gene Davis and Sons Banquet Center in Jackson, 
the Michigan Jaycees will present “Leadership for the 21st Century.” This will 
be an all day seminar with training sessions on communication and leadership 
presented by WorldLink Communications. This event is open to the public, 
but there are discounted registration fees for members of the Jaycees or the 
Chamber of Commerce.

There will also be a Jaycee specific training day on Saturday, April 5 at the 
same location. I would especially like to highlight that a JCI Impact training 
session will be available. JCI Impact is a training developed for our organization 
to help our members learn how to make the biggest impact in their communities. I have never 
attended myself, but I have heard it is really amazing, and plan to attend this session. More 
specific information can be found at www.michiganjaycees.org/april-workshop as well as later in 
this newsletter. The other great opportunity provided by the Michigan Jaycees is the Leadership 
Conference that is taking place the weekend of May 9 through May 11 at Mission Point Resort on 
Mackinac Island. This is a great opportunity to build your Jaycee network as you meet new friends 
from around the state.

Details are still being released about what kind of training will be available, but I expect there 
will be some outstanding learning opportunities. There will also be plenty of chances to have 
fun and explore the island. On top of all that, the Kalamazoo Jaycees have challenged us to a 
point based competition of fundraising, membership and trivia. The loser (Kalamazoo) will cook 
the winner (us) breakfast … and there will be bacon. For more information about the conference 
visit https://www.eventbrite.com/e/michigan-jaycees-may-leadership-conference-mission-point-
registration-10583707153.
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Changes to the Board of Directors
It is with mixed emotions that I announce that Ashley Orel has resigned from her position on the Board of Di-
rectors as Community Development Director. While I will miss the energy and excitement she brought to the 
position, I understand that due to recent life changes she no longer has the time available that the position 
requires. If you have any event ideas or questions in regard to Community Development, please direct them 
to Community Development Director Angela Clock.



April 2014

Management Events

ALL MONTH	 Enjoy the City coupon books
APRIL 7: 	 Bylaws Review, 7-8:30 p.m., Big	
	 gby, 2250 Lake Lansing Rd.
APRIL 15:	 Lansing Jaycees Foundation Meet-	
	 ing, 6:30-8 p.m., Location TBD
APRIL 21: 	 Criminal for an Evening: Behind 	
	 the Scenes with MSP, 5-10 p.m.,
	 MSP Training Academy,
	 7426 N. Canal Rd., Lansing
APRIL 22: 	 Board of Directors Meeting, 	
	 6–8 p.m., 2425 E. Grand River
	 Suite 1, Lansing

Membership Events

APRIL 4: 	 Happy Hour, 5:30-7:30 p.m., 		
	 Bad Brewing Company, 		
	 440 S. Jefferson St., Mason
APRIL 10: 	 Meet the Jaycees, 6:30-7:45 p.m., 	
	 705 N. Cedar St., Lansing
MAY 6: 	 General Membership Meeting, 	
	 6-8:30 p.m., Tripper’s
	 350 Frandor Ave., Lansing

Individual Development Events

APRIL 8: 	 Knitting Circle, 6:30-8:30 p.m., 	
	 Zoobies Old Town Tavern, 
	 611 E. Grand River, Lansing
APRIL 22: 	 Knitting Circle, 6:30-8:30 p.m., 	
	 Zoobies Old Town Tavern, 
	 611 E. Grand River, Lansing
APRIL 23:	 Financial Workshop III
	 6-8 p.m., Capital Area District 	
	 Library, 401. S. Capitol, Lansing

Community Development Events

APRIL 3:	 Easter Egg Hunt meeting, 6:30-	
 	 7:45 p.m., Kelly’s, 220 S. 		
	 Washington Sq., Lansing
APRIL 5: 	 Pet Photos w/the Easter Bunny, 	
	 11 a.m.-3 p.m., ICAC, 600 Curtis 	
	 St., Mason
APRIL 9: 	 Relay for Life committee meeting, 	
	 Time/Location TBD
APRIL 12: 	 Egg Stuffing, 8 a.m.-2 p.m., Sohn
	 Linen, 2401 Wood St., Lansing
APRIL 19: 	 Easter Egg Hunt on Capitol 		
	 Lawn, 10 a.m.-noon, state Capitol
APRIL 25: 	 Bowl For Kids’ Sake, 8-10 p.m., 	
	 Royal Scott, 4722 W. Grand River

Dates to Remember
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April Birthdays
Laura de la Rambelje

Adam Dobbrastine
Shantana Goerge

Andrew Hoard
Beth Michaels

Ashley Orel
Tracy Prush

Jamie Sheppard
Jacqueline Swanson

Justin Warner

May Birthdays
Jake Bourdon

Michael Castelein
Ruthi Dake

Melissa Horste
Sam Keeney

Michael Leeds
Michelle Meriwether
Whitney Townsend

Adrienne Woodward

Happy Birthday!

April
Jill Blust

Holly Nester
Sara Schultz

May
Laura de la Rambelje

Alex Gardner
Sean Gillis

Lauren Kenczyk
Mary Ouellette

Karin Root
Jacqueline Swanson

Justin Warner

Membership Anniversaries



Bringing Back Scrip: How You Can Shop 
Like Normal and Help Out the Chapter

April 2014

Lauren Leeds
Management Director
lleeds823@gmail.com
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Management Report

A couple years ago the Lansing Jaycees ran a fundraiser called “Shop with Scrip,” 
which is a way you can purchase gift cards at no extra cost and a percentage of your 
purchase benefits a designated charity. The Chapter has a Scrip account, which 
means you can purchase gift cards for special occasions or normal, run of the mill 
everyday purchases you make.

Various retailers approve being part of the program and agree to give a certain per-
centage to charities. For example, say that like me, you purchase all of your gas from 
Speedway. Well, you can buy gift cards totaling either $25 or $100 and the Jaycees 
would get 4 percent of your purchase, but your gift card is for the full amount. Do all of 
your grocery shopping at Meijer? Good news, Meijer offers gift cards and kicks back 3 
percent to charities.

Once you’ve purchased a gift card through Scrip you can have the ease of “reloading” many of them online, 
which means you don’t have to wait for our order to ship. Additionally, there’s a newer feature called “Scrip 
Now” that allows you to order online and then print a gift card for immediate use!

Look for information rolling out on this program later this spring. If you can’t wait until then, feel free to con-
tact me (Lauren Leeds) for more information.

Carrie Larsen
Management Vice President

carriemmay@aol.com

Enjoy the City!
The Jaycees are raising money by selling Enjoy the City coupon books! Why are we 
selling these? Well, they can pretty much sell themselves.

For $20, people can have the opportunity to save hundreds of dollars. If you golf, you 
can enjoy savings at area courses like El Dorado, Wheatfield Valley, and Royal Scot 
to name just a few. If you like to eat, there are savings for free (yes, free!) pizzas as 
well as great coupons at both chain (IHOP, Chili’s, Boston Market, and Dunkin’ Do-
nuts) and local (Leo’s, Frank’s Press Box, Backyard BBQ, and Beggar’s Banquet). 
And if that’s still not enough to help you sell or convince you to buy, there are savings 
at retail establishments like Tom’s Food Center, JoAnn Fabric, Food for Living, and 
Dick’s Sporting Goods. Contact Carrie Larsen (phone / text 248-756-3840) for books 
to sell or to purchase one! To view the coupon book online, visit issuu.com/enjoythec-
ityinc./docs/lansing_spring_15?e=2416109/6285528.

Be a Criminal for an Evening: Behind the Scenes with MSP!
The 126th Trooper Recruit School is currently in session at the Michigan State Police Academy. The Lansing 
Jaycees have been invited to participate in a very unique event – acting in scenario-based training, which 
is an integral part of preparing the recruits to be troopers. On Monday, April 21, the recruits will have their 
night-time scenarios. The Jaycees have the opportunity to tour the Academy, have dinner in the cafeteria, 
and participate in the scenarios. Stay tuned for more details. If you know of a place that would be interesting 
to tour, please contact Carrie Larsen or Lauren Leeds.



It is hard to believe we are a quarter way through the year already! It’s been another 
busy month in Management. Let me break it down for you ...

Fundraising: Our efforts continue! We have held two Texas Hold ‘Em Tournaments, 
are in the middle of selling Enjoy the City coupon books, and are looking into other 
options. If you have a knack for fundraising or want to work on an interesting and 
challenging project, let Carrie or Lauren know! We are happy to mentor people 
through the process.

Bylaws, Foundations, and tours … oh, my! Work continues on reviewing and updat-
ing the chapter’s governing documents. The next Bylaw Review meeting is Monday, 
April 7 at 7 p.m. at Biggby Coffee (2250 Lake Lansing Rd., Lansing). It’s not too late 
to provide input! Work on the Lansing Jaycees Foundation continues, as well. On 
April 15 (yup – also Tax Day), we will start working on drafting bylaws. If you are not 
interested in bylaws, but are interested in helping start the foundation, please contact 
Carrie Larsen.

We also have an upcoming business tour of the Michigan State Police Training Academy. Check out the 
article in this newsletter for more information!

Management fun time: Sometimes, you just need a little laugh. I went back to one of 
my favorite websites that I haven’t taken a look at in quite some time. It’s a humorous 
look at government signs and can be found at http://www.debv.com/humorsigns.htm.

Here’s a snippet:

If you spot terrorism (left), blow your anti-terrorism whistle. If you are Vin Diesel, yell 
really loud.

If you are sprayed with an unknown substance (right), stand and think about a cool 
design for a new tattoo.

Hurricanes, animal corpses and your potential new tattoo (bottom right) have a lot in 
common. Think about it.

Hopefully those gave you a few chuckles. Thank you for all of 
your hard work so far this year!

April 2014
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Management Report
Management Update

Carrie Larsen
Management Vice President

carriemmay@aol.com
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Michael P. Leeds
Individual Development Director

mp_leeds@yahoo.com
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Individual Development Report
Go Emus!
I have mixed feelings about college sports. I like the pride they bring, but I hate 
the exploitation of student athletes. I like the scholarships, but I hate the overrun 
cost to universities.

I also hate the marketing. I graduated from Oakland University in 2004. As such 
I am a member of the Golden Grizzly nation. I hate this name; it’s contrived, bor-
rowing and knowing the history of where it comes from it’s not so thinly veiled 
marketing stunt. Before I started at Oakland we were the Pioneers. Supposedly 
bears are tough and pioneers are lame, so the change was made. The bear is 
one of the most common mascots out there. Another common mascot is the 
eagle. I teach at Eastern Michigan University, home of the Eagles. One of many, 
many eagles. A powerful bird of prey for a collection of third, fourth and fifth tier 
teams. The power of the mascot as a natural thing bears no relation to the suc-
cess of the team. Without wins schools without a storied history have a hard time generating pride.

I say EMU should take a cue from the Santa Cruz Banana Slugs, Scottsdale Artichokes and the Delta State 
Fighting Okra. The answer for EMU is simple. Just look at the name. EMU should be the Emus. The Eastern 
Michigan University Fighting Emus! Of better yet the ironic Eastern Michigan Flying Emus! 

Go original, go silly and go Emus!

SHOUT OUTS!
Junior Jaycee Kelly will be here in October! 
~Abby Kelly

Congrats to the Kellys on expanding their family! 
~Lauren Leeds

From Angela Clock:
Community has the best chairs for 2014 so far!!! 
Thanks Colleen, Jenni, Ruthi, Jill, Melissa, Lauren, 
Ashley, Fossi and Adrienne!

Carrie, Lauren - Irish Cheddar. That is all.

Charlie has a reputation to uphold.

Make sure to sign up for Bowl for Kids’ Sake!

Jenni Riehle, thank you for being an awesome co-
chair! Easter Egg Hunt and I are lucky to have you!   
~Colleen Burton

Thanks to Jessi Wortley Adler for her help with Texas 
Hold’em so far this year. ~Lauren Leeds

Jeff Strauss, I will try not to kidnap your cute little girl 
this year ... but I make no promises! ~Colleen Burton

Much appreciation to those who joined us in Franken-
muth for fun! And, thanks to the Larsens for driving! 
~Abby Kelly

Kudos to Ruthi Dake for getting us a $1,000 donation 
for our Relay team. She rocks! ~Jill Blust
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Joe Kelly
Membership Vice President

joewkelly@gmail.com

Visualizing the Chapter
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Membership Report

The April Happy Hour will be held Friday, April 4 from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. at Bad Brewing Company, located at 
440 S. Jefferson St. in Mason.

Bad Brewing Company is a Mason secret that you'll want to know about. The bar does NOT serve food, so 
feel free to bring a snack, or order takeout from one of the surrounding restaurants. The beer and ambiance 
at Bad Brewing Company is worth the extra trouble!

Submitted by Shantana Goerge, email: Shantana.Goerge@LibertyMutual.com

April Happy Hour Brings Us to Bad Brewing

   The pretty picture accompanying this article (bottom left) is a network graph. A net-
work graph connects nodes (in this case people) by edges (in this case, the relation-
ship is that they attended one or more events in common). Graphs like this are an 
object studied in discrete mathematics and computer science among other fields.
   The picture shows that several people have been to events in common with a 
number of different people. It also shows that several people have been to no events 
this year. Part of this is due to incomplete data, but several people also in actuality 
have not been to an event this year. As the weather warms up, it would be great to 
see more people having a good time.
   How is the data structured? I’m glad you asked. Let’s suppose we have four peo-
ple and two events. The first person attend the first event, but not the second. The 
second person attends both. The third person attends only the second. The fourth 
person attends none. We can represent this using a matrix, where each row is for 
people and each column is for events:

   If we multiply this incidence matrix by the transpose 
of the incidence matrix, we will get a 4x4 co-occurrence 
matrix, which shows that person 1 attended an event in 
common with just person 1 and no one else. You can 
see that person 2 attended events with person 1 and 
person 3. I then was able to take the co-occurrence or 
adjacency matrix and put it into a format called Pajek 
.mat file that was read into the Sci2 tool and visualized 
using GUESS.
   I plan on bringing more visuals of the chapter to the 
chapter.
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Whirlyball is a sport played on electric cars that resemble bumper cars. It is a combination of basketball, 
hockey and jai-alai. Also, it is kind of like quidditch, except instead of brooms, you are on electric cars. Eric 
Richmond had such a good time playing whirlyball that he decided to invite the Jaycees out to play for a 
couple hours.

The Lansing chapter may meet up with east side chapters to have a larger event. Food and beverages are 
available at Whirlyball Novi.

We are targeting a spring or summer date. A survey will be done to ask interested members what date(s) 
work best for them. If you would like to vote on what day we should have whirlyball or otherwise want to be 
kept in the loop, please email Eric Richmond at: edr@thelastbyte.com.

This should be a good time for all. The more people we have, the longer we can hang out and play.

Make sure to check out our  other upcoming events, like the Lansing Jaycees Night at the Lansing 
Lugnuts. For more information, see the flyer on page 15.

Jaycees Play Whirlyball and so Should You!

Michigan Jaycees Trivia
Who was the first president of the Michigan Jaycees?

Bonus Question: What was his home chapter?

Answer: Martin P. Luthy

Bonus Question Answer: Jackson

Who was the first woman president of the Michigan Jaycees?

Bonus Question: What was her home chapter?

Answer: Bonnie S. Ballinger

Bonus Question Answer: Hastings

How many of our 90 state presidents hail from Lansing?

Answer: Eight





April 2014

Capitol

Correspondent

Community Report

It’s April – and that means, well, a ton of stuff is going on with the Lansing Jaycees! 

First up, we’ll have the second weekend of Pet Photos with the Easter Bunny on Sun-
day, April 5! Join us anytime between 11 a.m. and 4 p.m. at the Ingham County Animal 
Shelter, 600 Curtis St. in Mason. To get a photo of your pet with the Easter Bunny, you 
can make a monetary donation to the shelter or bring a wish list item such as KONG 
Toys and Cheez Whiz, canned cat food, big and small rawhide chew bones, any cat or 
dog toy and collars/leashes!

We’re also still planning for Relay for Life in June at Lugnuts Stadium! Join the com-
mittee on Wednesday, April 9 to plan how our team will help fight cancer!

10,000 eggs? Stickers, erasers and candy, oh my? Join us on Saturday, April 
12 at Sohn Linen, 2401 Wood St., in Lansing to stuff eggs for the Easter Egg Hunt! Lunch will be provided, 
but bring a snack to share! We’ll begin at 8 a.m. and be done by 2:30 p.m. (though probably earlier). Many 
hands make light work, so come on over!

We’ll need all hands on deck for the 56th Annual Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, April 19. Last year, we had 
approximately 2,000 community members join us for a morning of mascots, face painting, balloon animals, 
and of course, Easter eggs! Volunteers will be needed beginning at 8 a.m. and the event will be over by 
noon. Check out the Volunteer Spot to sign up for a shift!

The following weekend, the chapter will be participating in Bowl for Kids’ Sake to raise money for Big Broth-
ers Big Sisters Michigan Capital Region. We’ve been participating in this event since 2008 and our goal this 
year is to raise $1,000 to provide a match to a child in the area. We’ll be bowling at Royal Scot on Friday, 
April 25 at 8 p.m. Sign up or donate below!

http://www.bbbsmcr.org/faf/search/searchTeamPart.asp?ievent=1092499&lis=1&kntae1092499=341EBCD0
D8A042FAB5778C80F51A02F1&supId=0&team=5831806&cj=Y

Angela Clock
Community Development Director

fallingstar924@hotmail.com

Put your hats on – April is busy!

Lansing Jaycees Trivia
What does “Jaycee” mean/stand for?

Answer: Junior Chamber.
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Dr. Gordy Klatt is the “father” of Relay For Life. As a 
colorectal surgeon in Tacoma, Washington, Gordy 
wanted to make a difference at his local American 
Cancer Society. He looked to what he loved for 
inspiration: running.

In 1985, Gordy ran 83 miles in 24 hours and raised  
$27,000 for the American Cancer Society (ACS). 
Friends and family donated money for the pleasure 
of running or walking a few laps with him and to 
support the great work that ACS does. That night, 
Gordy could not have known that he would inspire 
others to do the same in their towns and that the 
Relay For Life event would grow into the largest fun-
draising event in the world. The events take place 
in 5,200 communities nationwide and 20 countries 
each year, bringing in about $400 million a year to 
help fight cancer! All of this is because of one man’s 
creative idea to do something good. 
 
Gordy is a hero to so many and now he is not just 
fighting cancer for his patients, friends, and neigh-
bors. He is now battling for his own fight against 
cancer. Gordy was diagnosed with stomach cancer in 2012 and he is still active with ACS. Let’s honor Gordy 
this year, and all of those we know who are battling cancer, by exceeding our goal of $7,500. We have al-
ready raised $1,058! We can do this! 
 
What will be your Gordy Klatt moment? We are always in need of creative fundraising ideas that we can use 
for fundraising up until the event  on June 27 and 28 and beyond! Although we would love to surpass our 
goal at Relay, we have until August to submit any funds raised. Every little bit adds up, so don’t think that 
your idea for a fundraiser won’t raise enough money. Don’t worry if you can’t come up with a fundraiser idea 
either. We also need team members to help make items to sell, help set-up at the event, sell items at the 
event, walk laps, cheer everyone on, and more! Come to one our meetings to find out how!

4/09/2014		  Team meeting Location TBD
5/14/2014		  Team Meeting Location TBD
6/18/2014		  Team Meeting Location TBD
6/25/2014		  Team Meeting Location TBD

Submitted by Jill Blust and Ruthi Dake, chairs of the chapter’s Relay for Life team

Why you should know Gordy Klatt
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Auxiliary Officers Report

Ilona Castelein
Secretary

ilonacastelein@gmail.com

Ingredients:
1 can (8 oz.) Pillsbury crescent roll dough sheet
1 container (16 oz.) dill veggie dip
4 slices of thick sliced ham 
1 yellow bell pepper
1 red bell pepper
1 small red onion
1/4 lb. of baby carrots
1 cucumber

Directions:

Bake crust dough per package directions.

Slice or dice the ham and veggies while waiting for the crust to bake.

After you have let the crust cool, spread the dill dip over the entire area.

Spread the sliced/diced meat and veggies all over. 

Ta-da! Easy, peasy, yummy spring pizza … Enjoy! 

Let’s Think Spring with Spring Pizza

Lansing Jaycees Trivia
1.  How many members are “charter members” of the Lansing Jaycees?

2.  What is the most numbers of members ever of the Lansing Jaycees?

3.  What is commonly considered to be the largest event the Lansing Jaycees ran in our inaugural year 
of existence?

Answer: 
1.  79

2.  167

3.  Air show at what became Capital City Airport. More than 10,000 people attended and $800 was raised. The funds were 
used to dig a well for the water-cooled aircraft engines of the time and to improve the drainage of the swamp cow pasture that 
is the site of the now airport. 
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Chair of the Board Report

Abby Siegel
Chair of the Board

queenpetunia@hotmail.com

Jaycees Business Directory
Keller Williams Realty

I pride myself and the Robert Dowding Team at Keller 
Williams Realty with excellent customer service in the 
representation of sellers, buyers, and investors in the 
entire Greater Lansing Area. Leverage yourself by 
hiring a true professional to assist you, your friends, 
and your family in achieving your Real Estate dreams 

and goals.
Phone: (517) 853-6390

E-mail: Sold@RobertDowding.com
Website: www.RobertDowding.com

Blog: www.RealestateRealresults.com

Auto, Home, Life & Tax Deferred Annuities
I specialize in home, auto, and life insurance. I’m 
passionate about the fact that insurance is boring and 
confusing to most people. Let me keep an eye on it 
for you, so it can keep up with you without the worries.

Phone: (517) 347-6772, ext. 56547
Fax: (517) 347-6983

E-mail: shantana.goerge@libertymutual.com
Facebook: Shantana Goerge

Clearing Blocks: Editing Services and
Creative Content Development

I offer comprehensive copy editing services, from light 
editing to line editing, in addition to creative content 
development. If you have a special project you’d like 
a professional set of eyes on, don’t hesitate to get in 
touch! Please check out the website for sample rates 

and services, or call for a consultation.
Phone: (603) 548-0840

E-mail: jennifer.margaret.anderson@gmail.com
Website: www.clearingblocksediting.com

The Law Office of Eric J. Sheppard
I provide dedicated, personal attention to all of my 
cases. I will assist you and your family with all of 
your questions and concerns relating to your legal 
matters. I am highly experienced in criminal law, 

family law, and general practice matters.
Phone (Office): (517) 618-1580
Phone (Cell): (216) 973-9996 

Website: www.ericsheppardlaw.com
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In this installment of the Jaycee creed, we’ll discuss the second line of our creed:

“That the Brotherhood of Man Transcends the Sovereignty of Nations.”

One of our Individual Development commissions is International Involvement - I think 
this commission speaks directly to this line of our creed. When we educate ourselves 
about cultures different than our own, we expand our own world.

From usjayceefoundation.org: “God made man in His own image to work together 
and share the earth. Jaycees gives us an opportunity to practice the art of living 
together in the spirit of brotherhood and in the true interest of humanity.”

Today, we are, without a doubt a secular organization, but take away the “God made man in His own image” 
statement, and you still have a very definitive statement of what it is to be a part of the Jaycees. I would also 
argue that this line of the creed encompasses what it is to be involved in our community as well, thus encap-
sulating our Community Area of Opportunity, too.

The entire creed is something that links all chapters ALL AROUND THE WORLD together, that fact itself 
transcends the nations to make all Jaycees one family.

The Brotherhood of Man ...



lansing jaycees night!
      Lansing Lugnuts vs. Bowling Green Hot Rods      

friday, june 20th, 2014 @ 7:05 pm

ticket order form Order Deadline: Friday, May 9th  

Name:

Address:

Phone:

Email:

# of Box Tickets: @ $11.00 = 

Please return this form with payment to: Joe Kelly
Hurry! ...The absolute last day to order is: Firday, May 9th
Please make checks payable to: Lansing Jaycess
For more information please contact: Joe Kelly at 616-617-8037 or joewkelly@gmail.com   

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

name in lights! 
Our group will be recognized 
by the entire stadium on the 
scoreboard and welcomed with 
a P.A. announcement at 
Cooley Law School Stadium.
It’s one of                     the many bene�ts for 
attending a game as a group! 

you might be a winner! 
Someone from our group will 
win a special Lugnuts gift in the 
group ra�e!  Ask your group 
leader for your ra�e form before 
you head to the game! The 
winner’s name will appear on the
scoreboard in the 7th inning! 

 

 

booms & bangs! 
What better way to conclude 
your night than LAFCU 
Fireworks!  Stick around after 
the game, sit back and enjoy as 
crowd-pleasing �reworks �ll the 
sky to classic rock favorites and 
music that reminds you it’s 
summer! 

will you sign this? 
Come early and visit the 
Autograph Area for free 
player autographs from two 
of your favorite Lugnuts 
players.  The Autograph Area 
will be open 45 minutes 
before the game!

say lugnut! 
A Delta Dental  smile shots 
photographer will 
�nd our group in the 
stands and take our picture!
You can download the 
complimentary keepsake
on the Lugnut’s website 2
days after the game! 

Flat Screen Friday presented
by Auto-Owners Insurance.
Throughout the game, Eight 
�at screen TV’s will be given
away to fans!
 

freebie fridays! 


